
 

 
 
NATIONAL DIRECTION ADDED TO THE REGIONAL LAND AND WATER 

PLAN 
 

National Policy Statement for Freshwater Management 2020 (NPSFM) 
 
Part 1 Preliminary provision 1.7(1) of the NPSFM requires that one objective and two policies 
contained in the NPSFM must be added to regional plans without using the public submission 
process in Schedule 1 of the Resource Management Act 1991 (the RMA). 
 
The West Coast Regional Council gives notice that under Section 55(2A) of the RMA, the 
following NPSFM Implementation Requirements are added to the Regional Land and Water 
Plan (the Plan): 
 
• Clause 3.22(1) (Natural inland wetlands, as Policy 6.3.6 in the Plan) 
• Clause 3.24(1) (Rivers, as Policy 7.3.8A in the Plan) 
• Clause 3.26(1) (Fish passage, as Objective 5.2.2 in the Plan).  
 
Copies of the changes to the Land and Water Plan can be viewed at the: 
 
• West Coast Regional Council office, 388 Main South Road, Paroa 
• Council’s website www.wcrc.govt.nz 
• Public libraries in Westport, Greymouth, Runanga, Hokitika 
• Information Centres at Karamea and Haast, and 
• Reefton Service Centre.  
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